## Regular Monthly Meeting July 14, 2011

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, July 14, 2011, 7:00 pm at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous month meeting.

Superintendent Phillips gave the monthly police report.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund expenses. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the Fire Tax Fund expenses. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to table payment of the Fire Tax Fund roof repair expense. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to authorize Solicitor to proceed and advertise for the passing of a Disorderly House Ordinance. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

## **Public Comment:**

Bill Alexander, Savannah Gardner Road, stated that the pot holes need repaired on Savannah Road and Pennsylvania Avenue, and the road is breaking away on Old Pittsburgh Road and Springhill Lane, branches need trimmed along the roadways. Mr. Alexander also stated that he would like white lines painted on Savannah Gardner Road near WKST.

Mr. Joe Monsour Hoover Road, stated that water issues remain on Old Butler Road by Motor Street.

Mr. Charles Johnson, questioned the Holding Tank Ordinance, Mr. Herman stated that the Supervisors decide on permitting holding tanks in the township, however, based on the recommendations of the Sewage Enforcement Officer new tanks are not being considered.

Mr. Ron Doak, Bryn Mawr Drive, asked if the abandoned house law has passed, Mr. Herman stated that it was but no additional funding was made available. Mr. Doak also stated that the speed limit needs to be reduced on Gardner Stop Road and grass needs to be cut along Bryn Mawr.

Mrs. Carol Doak, Bryn Mawr Drive, asked if the township has a high grass ordinance and the distance the trash cart should be from the road.

Mr. Sam Garver, Dean Drive, questioned the work program with the road crew.